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Welcome! We invite you to join our parish community. Please register so we can get to know you! 

Sacramental Celebrations 

• Infant Baptism Contact Susan Burdett to  

request information 206.503.2415 

• Marriage Contact the pastor at least 6 

months in anticipation to prepare and 

determine readiness 206.283.1456 

• Anointing of the Sick is given to those 

preparing for surgery, the elderly, the ill, 

and the dying.  Please ask the priest 

following mass for an anointing.  In the 

event of an emergency call the office 

206.283.1456. 

• Eucharist Contact the office for a home 

visit.  For First Holy Communion for both 

children and adults call 206.503.2415 

Liturgy Schedule 
 

Check the inside calendar for updates 
 
Saturday vigil  5:00 pm 
Sunday morning  9:30 am 
 

Confession:  Saturdays 4-4:30pm 

 

Daily Liturgies at 9:00 am: 

Wednesday,  

Thursday,  

Friday &  

1st Saturday of the month 

 

Follow us on Facebook: 

www.Facebook.com/

OurLadyofFatimaParish 

Staff Members 

Faith Formation Director:  
Susan Burdett 
206.503.2415 

Music Director: 
Sung Lee 

206.503.2423 

Parish Administrator:  
Phil Hasenkamp  
206.503.2393 

Youth Ministry Contact 
Ericka Lamsek:  
206-503-2421 

Bookkeeper: Julieta Romero / 
Leslie Simons 
206.503.2399 

School Principal:  
Christopher Smith  

206.283.7031 

Administrative Assistant:  
Lisa Smith / Mark Abadir 

206.283.1456 

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 

Thank you for all your gifts! 

Please remember your parish in your will 

and estate planning. 

Like the Sower in today’s Gospel, I 

scatter as seed my gifts of time, talent, 

and resources; and I trust that, by 

God’s grace and in God’s time, these 

small gifts of myself may grow and 

flourish and help to bring about the 

kingdom of God. 

STEWARDSHIP OF TIME  

For more information about any of the  parish 

ministries, please contact the parish office  

(206) 283-1456 or MABADIR@OLFATIMA.ORG  

Please visit Ministry Scheduler Pro to sign-up  for 

open positions.  Sub requests help us plan if you’re not 

able to fulfill your position. Please find your sub if last 

minute. 

Next weekend those serving at mass will be: 

Gifts given last week:      $12,250 

Weekly Budget Amount: $15,000 

Budgeted Fiscal YTD: $750,000 

Gifts given to Date: $722,987 

Shortfall:  ($27,013) 

Liturgy June 22 5pm June 23 9:30am 

Extraordinary Minister of 

Holy Communion 

(EM) 

Dianne D.. 

David B. 

Richard D. 

Sue P. 

David O. 

Alllison K. 

Sacristan Alan L. Erika L. 

Altar Servers 

Dylan S. 

Caroline L. 

1 more needed. 

Declan L. 

Makena L. 

Logan L. 

Lector Phil H. Joe F. 

Welcome Desk Dianne D. Maureen B. 

Hospitality 

Ministers 

Drew S. 

Tiffany M. 

2 more needed 

Jason L. 

Jennifer M. 

2 more needed 

https://www.olfatima.org/baptism/
https://www.olfatima.org/marriage/
http://www.Facebook.com/OurLadyofFatimaParish
http://www.Facebook.com/OurLadyofFatimaParish
https://www.ministryschedulerpro.com/church-lookup
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Happy Anniversary Father Phil  

CONGRATULATIONS 

FOR 20 YEARS OF PRIESTHOOD! 

Ordained June 12, 2004 

We thank you for your  
dedicated service  

to Our Lady of Fatima  
Parish & School  
for eleven years.  

 
PARISH CALENDAR THIS WEEK  

June 16 — 23 

Sun 
 9:30am Mass  
 10:30 Final coffee Social  

Mon  7-9pm Adoration 

Sat 
 4-4:30pm Confessions, church  
 5pm Vigil Mass  

Sun  9:30am Mass  

A MESSAGE FROM FR. PHIL 

The priests of the Archdiocese will be at our annual 

convocation with Archbishop Etienne this coming week.  

Following the convocation I will be taking some time-

off to pack my belongings and move to begin my new 

assignment in Gig Harbor, Port Orchard, and Belfair.  

Therefore, there will not be daily masses these next two 

weeks at Our Lady of Fatima.  Please see this bulletin 

for the new mass schedule beginning July 1st. 

Thank you for all the well-wishes, cards, and gifts for 

my farewell and my 20th anniversary.  I will continue to 

pray for all the parishioners of Our Lady of Fatima.  

Thank you for eleven years of support.  Please keep me 

and all our priests in your prayers.  Fr. Phil 

My new address at Saint Gabriel’s is 1150 Mitchell 

Ave, Port Orchard, WA 98366. 

MASS INTENTIONS 

June 15 5pm For Our Parishioners 

June 16 9;30:am Mary Ann Lamsek 

To request an 

intention, please stop 

by the  

Welcome Desk  

on Saturday or Sunday. 

WEEKEND MASS TIMES BEGINNING  

JULY 2024 

Our Lady of Fatima:   Saturday vigil, 5pm.   

Sunday 9:00am 

St. Anne:  Saturday vigil, 5pm.   

Sunday 11:00am 

 Sacred Heart:  Sunday 10:00am & 5:30pm 

DAILY MASS 

Our Lady of Fatima (9am):  Monday, Thursday, 

Friday, and First Saturday 

St. Anne: Tuesday (9am), Wednesday (5:30pm)  

Friday (8:45am) 

Sacred Heart (12 noon): Monday-Friday 

The pastor will be Fr. Patrick Freitag and  

parochial vicar is Fr. Dominic Bao Tran, CSsR 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROUS SUPPORT! 

Thank you to all who have responded to the needs of our 

regional Church by supporting the 2024 Annual Catholic 

Appeal! Our journey as Catholics is not undertaken alone. We 

are all a part of this one body of Christ and your generosity 

speaks to the impact that our community can have. Whether it is 

supporting parish staff through centralized services, supporting 

seminarian formation and education, or uplifting youth and 

young adult programs and events, your generosity matters. 

We have heard from 30% of our parishioners. 

For those of you who have not yet contributed, there is still 

time. You can donate using the QR code, fill out a pew 

envelope, or go online to 

• Give online at archseattle.org/GiveACA  

• Scan the QR code with your cell-phone’s 

camera 

Our Annual Catholic Appeal Goal: $95,544 

Amount of Goal reached to date: $98,535 

Number of registered households : 874 

Percentage of households  

participating to date: 

 

30% 

Percentage of  goal reached:  103% 

https://archseattle.org/give-serve/giving-opportunities/annual-catholic-appeal/aca-2024/
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EDGE (Middle School) 

Car Wash FBO Project Cool on Sunday, July 21st 

(10:30 AM - 12:30 PM) 

Our 3rd annual car wash, for the benefit of Project Cool! 

Project Cool provides new school supplies for students 

in our community experiencing homelessness. Parent 

participation counts towards the required 2024-2025 

Parish volunteer hours! 

Loop Trail & Picnic In the Park on Sunday August 11th 

(11:30 AM - 3:30 PM) 

A fun event for all! Stay tuned for more information! 

Do you receive emails about EDGE Youth 

Group?  Contact us at youthgroup@olfatima.org if you'd 

like to be added! 

Parents and parish adults: Interested in getting involved 

with middle school youth ministry?  We invite new 

Core Team members to join us - email Ericka Lamsek 

at youthgroup@olfatima.org for more information! 

 

Life Teen (High School): 

Please join us for high school youth group events this 

summer - incoming freshmen are welcome! 

Saturday, July 20: Local Eucharistic Congress! 

The Archdiocese of Seattle is hosting a local version of 

the National Eucharistic Congress!    This summer, 

Catholics will travel from every corner of our 

archdiocese to participate in all of the activities that are 

taking place at the National Eucharistic Congress!  More 

info can be found at Local Eucharistic Congress  - 

Archdiocese of Seattle (archseattle.org): To sign up, 

email youthgroup@olfatima.org. 

Saturday, August 10: Archdiocesan Summer Service 

Project 

Mark your calendar and plan to join youth groups from 

around the Archdiocese to participate in a summer 

service activity benefitting MercyWatch.  Additional 

details are coming soon.  You can find out more about 

MercyWatch at https://mercywatch.org/ 

Questions? Email youthgroup@olfatima.org. 

 

ST MARTIN’S SHELTER MEAL PROGRAM:  

The spring/summer schedule is going well and the men 

at St Martin’s appreciate all our meals very much! 

If you can we need help on July 23, August 6 or August 

20.  So if you’re available please contact  

Teresa at teresafiorini@comcast.net or  

Sue at srpatneaude@comcast.net    

Any scheduled dates are always available as well. 

We’d also welcome one or two new bus drivers to 

deliver the meals to St Martin’s; time commitment 4:15-

6:15 pm on scheduled Tuesdays once or twice during 

the season, contact Lee at  lbgolf13@gmail.com 

Thanks for 17 years of support! 

 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL:  

There is an urgent need in our community - and your 

contributions make a positive difference! This allows us 

to provide food, clothing, rental and utility assistance, 

gasoline, and other essential items to our less fortunate 

neighbors. 

We simply do not have the funds needed to adequately 

respond to all the requests for assistance. We have 

recently received multiple ones for rent, utilities, and 

food. 

Please use your envelope or place your check in an 

envelope marked “SVdP” and deliver to the parish 

office, or donate online  - under fund, choose “St. 

Vincent de Paul”.   THANK YOU!! 

 

SACRED HEART FOOD BANK: 

The Sacred Heart Food Bank Box is in the Parish 

Center.  Please bring non-perishable food items to help 

hungry neighbors. 

mailto:Teresafiorini@comcast.net
mailto:Srpatneaude@comcast.net
mailto:llbgolf13@gmail.com
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Greetings in the name of the Lord!  

My name and preferred address is Father Freitag (pronounced Free-tag). Yes, I know it’s 

German for Friday. My ancestors emigrated from Bavaria in the mid-1800s and decided to 

Americanize it rather than change the spelling. Life would have been so much easier if 

they had.  

Born and raised in Seattle, I have four sisters, three brothers, and numerous nieces and 

nephews. I attended Our Lady of Fatima grade school (‘76), Queen Anne High School 

(‘80), and Gonzaga University (‘84). After college, I worked as an auditor for the 

accounting firm, Touche Ross. Two years later, I left to attend the University of South 

Carolina where I obtained a Masters in International Business (‘88). I then returned home 

to administrate Kenworth and Peterbilt truck sales in the Pacific Rim for PACCAR 

International.  

After much prayerful discernment, I left PACCAR in 1991 to enter the pre-theology program at the Seminary of Christ the 

King in Mission, BC. I then attended Mundelein Seminary north of Chicago for four years of theological and pastoral 

formation. On June 8, 1996, Archbishop Murphy ordained me to the priesthood at St. James Cathedral.  

For my first two assignments, I served as a parochial vicar: one year at St. Mary Magdalene, Everett, and two years at Sacred 

Heart and Assumption, Bellingham. In 1999, Archbishop Brunett named me pastor of Our Lady Star of the Sea, Bremerton, 

where I served for nine years. He then assigned me to St. Monica, Mercer Island, as pastor for thirteen years. Emerging from 

the pandemic in 2021, Archbishop Etienne ask me to serve as regional pastor for all seven faith communities of Grays Harbor 

County. When I returned from a sabbatical last year, the Archbishop asked me to serve as a mentor and spiritual director for 

priests across the archdiocese while assisting at the parishes of St. Jude, Redmond, and Holy Innocents, Duvall, prior to the 

launch of Partners in the Gospel.  

I am very excited to be returning home to Magnolia and Queen Anne after so many years away. Much is still the same but most 

of the faces, names, and stories will be new! Wherever I may be found on a given day, you may see a Golden Retriever at my 

side. That would be my companion in ministry, Maggie. She is almost two years old and still very much a puppy. Other than 

being with me, her greatest pleasures are meeting people and exploring with her nose.  

Now that you know something about me, I look forward to learning something about you as we walk 

together the path of grace in the company of our savior Jesus, his mother, Mary, and grandmother, Anne.  

Faithfully yours,  

Fr. Freitag and Maggie  

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ! 
 
My name is Dominic Bao Quoc Tran, and I am a Redemptorist priest. I am a native of Vietnam, where I 
am the seventh of twelve children. Our family immigrated to Montreal, Quebec, Canada, in 1980. 
In 1987, after completing my priestly formation at the Montreal seminary, I joined the Redemptorist 
Congregation in California. I was ordained as a priest in Los Angeles, California, on July 28th, 1990, 
and have remained in priestly ministry in the USA since then. 
 
Over the past 34 years, my priestly ministry has been on a continuous journey of dedication and service. 
This period, which includes six years of specialized theological studies in Rome (1996-2003), has seen 
me serve God’s people in various capacities, from parish ministry to mass media ministry, education, 
family apostolates, and missionary programs.  
 
One of the most significant chapters of my priestly ministry was the seven years I spent on a mission in Vietnam (from 2005 to 
2012), where I had the privilege of teaching moral theology to seminarians and future priests. I also worked closely with the 
Redemptorists in Vietnam, collaborating in various missionary endeavors and engaging in different socio-pastoral ministries for 
the destitute. These years of mission work abroad significantly enriched my spiritual life and priestly ministry. 
 
Returning to Seattle in September 2023 feels like a homecoming for me. Previously, I served as a parochial vicar at Sacred 
Heart of Jesus’s former parish. Now, I am honored to be called to serve our parish family, which includes Our Lady of Fatima, 
Saint Anne, and Sacred Heart of Jesus. It’s a special blessing for which I am deeply grateful. 
 
I look forward to meeting you, getting to know you, and sharing our wonderful journey of faith together as a big family.  

Fr. Dominic Bao Quoc Tran, C.Ss.R  


